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This is the year of State Champions in our POB community.  At the recent 
Board of Education meeting the Board recognized the amazing performance 
of the Plainview Little League team that brought fame and immense pride to 
the community this summer.  These young men and their dedicated coaches 
went all the way to the New York State Championship and put our town on 
the map.  For the first time ever, in the 63-year history of Plainview Little 
League, they are State Champions!  

At the meeting 
Tyler Stern 
described a nail-
biting end to the 
6th inning in the 
district sectionals 
when they were 
down 9-3 and 
mustered up the 
energy with 
grand slams that 
resulted in a 14 
run swing in the 
next two innings. 
The rest was 
history.

The entire membership of the team are 8th graders at Mattlin and POB MS 
so we have a great deal to anticipate for our school teams this year.  These 
students, Justin Antonucci, AJ Brower, Tyler Ciulla, Tyler Dady, Ryan 
Farrell, Jake Goldfarb, Josh Indek, Steven Kurre, Matthew Mullen, Hunter 
Scott and Tyler Stern and their coaches led by Paul Brower have worked 
hard and left everything on the field.  We are incredibly proud of the giant 
Footprints of Excellence they have made to signal a wonderful 
beginning to the 2017-18 school year.  


